OTLEY COUNCIL OF CHURCHES 1 GROUP formed to study and take action on the subject of WORLD POVERTY in the under-developed parts of the world.
Report: mth April 1972
On 11th January 1971 a meeting was called at Prince Henry's Grammar School, Otley, of some 20 people likely to be interested in forming a '.pne World Grout)' to consider what could be done to further the Christian brotherhood of man with particular reference to the dire extremes of wealth and poverty amongst the nations of the world.
Those attending were mostly clergy, councillors, workers for Christian Aid and Oxfam, and teachers. Present also were a speaker on the subject and the local organiser of WEA classes, hr. Duncan’. Ross. Tillison was elected Chairman.
Other information was collected by various members visiting conferences in Leeds and Ilkley, and by obtaining pamphlets, posters, maps etc. from the Voluntary Committee on Overseas Aid & Development (made up of representatives from all the main voluntary organisations in this field)aind operating from London. It was also found that there was at World Development Movement with branches all over the British Isles, pledged to take action by acting as & pressure rtqup on the Government to press for a much greater allocation of aid to under​developed countries than was possible through the United Nations Assocation or the voluntary bodies. This Movement was financed by a. Trust Fund donated bv the Churches, and the aim was to take political action and also to try to rouse public support for such action.
Five further meetings of those interested in Otley and district were held, and _g.n.,21st July 1971 it was decided to ask Mr. Ross to arrange a course of 12 lectures on World Development with particular reference to East Africa, India, and South America.
This ran as a WEA class during the winter of 1971/72 and was attended by about 12 members. There were four expert tutors.
The classes were held in Prince Henry's Grammar School from 7*30 to 9.30 p.m. on Wednesdays.
It was also decided that,until members had further knowledge of the subject of foreig^n aid and the possibilities open to groups such as ourselves, it would be unwise to join the federation of World Development Groups, though information on its progress would still be forthcoming free of charge through TT.C.O.A.D.
should take
A meeting to decide what form future action by the Otley Group/was called for Wednesday, 12th April 1972. 6 members attended it.
After two hours' discussion po agreement could be reached on what precisely we could do to help the under-developed countries. If we joined the World Development Movement under the leadership of the London HQ we would be committing ourselves to something we did not fully understand, and it was even doubted whether financial aid was the answer to the problem.
In the end Mr. Thompson proposed and Miss Burns seconded the following resolution:-
"That having discussed the whole activity of the past two years and seen the complexity of the problem of the under-developed countries we could not see our way forward, and that reluctantly therefore we must pass this report back to the Otley World Council of Churches Committee."
This was passed unanimously.
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